Environmental Advisory Committee
Meeting February 23, 2017
[bookmark: _GoBack]Attending:  Andrew Kalan, Matthew Holtman, Sloan Walker, Skip Kunda, Josh Hilbert, Jim Quinn
Pledge of Allegiance
Review of Minutes – Approval with minor changes, Motion by Josh, unanimous approval
Announcements 
· Regional Trail Summit at Haverford Rec Center on Saturday
· PA Environmental Council resources available – Conference in March in Pittsburgh
· Anaerobic composting of yard waste as a carbon-negative method, interesting article in NY Times Magazine
Soil testing concerns at future Villanova parking lot construction site raised by community members
· Asbestos testing was done on parking lot materials, negative result
· Still concern about other unnamed possible contaminants, Commissioner Booker recommended sampling to be done at one sample per acre.  Phase One site survey was proposed.
· Prior to paving, the lot was an apple orchard according to a local citizen – no backup documents presented.  Other protections in place may be enough to ensure that the parking lot has undergone some environmental review.  Final vote was to skip Phase One testing and do a sampling.  Maximum budget of $25k.
· Skip to request a copy of the testing that Villanova has already done on the site for our review.
Sustainable Parks project 
· Dan working on it.  Timeline is going to be longer than originally estimated.  Good momentum on the project moving forward.
· Seed for project being donated – possibly by Radnor Conservancy?
Sustainable Community Certification – Sloan, Andrew, and Josh working on this.
· Team is getting educated on the process and benefits in order to report to the Board of Commissioners.
· Sloan to discuss with the program director tomorrow about benefits and grants available.
· Josh to call a contact in Doylestown who has gone through this process to get more information.
Community Environmental Education/Awareness
· First weekend of March is a stream survey in township 
· Radnor Conservancy to offer free plants for replanting riparian zones?  Need more information.
· Josh has spoken to Audubon Society to do an environmental project with Radnor Elementary School for Earth Day.
Shade Tree Commission settled Bamboo Ordinance with recommending a total ban on new bamboo planting in township.  Issue is back with the Board of Commissioners.
Skip presented report from Planning Committee, nothing for EAC to review or get involved in.  Discussion of parking structure and lot capacities.  Next meeting is March 6th.
No more old business, No new business.
Motion to adjourn made and passed.










